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    Lowell “Buddy” 

Mason 

website: 
www.lowellmason.com 

  Lowell and Judy will be celebrating 

their 60th anniversary this month.  She 

has remained faithful by his side.  His 

dementia is at a point where she is the 

only one he remembers, he has no 

recollection of his 70+ years of music 

ministry.   

    Judy cares for him, oversees the 

various ministries.  What a blessing she 

has been throughout their marriage. 

   Continue to pray for this couple, 

their ministries and give thanks for the 

time he spent growing up at Pine Run 

over 70+ years ago! 

 

 
 David & Dawn (Berry) Degler 

A Christian Ministry in the 

National Parks 

  ACMNP has added two new 
employees.  One is Hope Ogle, 
(Communications Coordinator) who 
will be based out of Portland, OR.   
   Kourtnie Stenwall (Program 
Assistant) will be based in Missouri, 
with plans to move to Colorado in 
May. 
   The teams remain active during the 
winter months, as their Teton winter 

team led worship on top of a 
mountain.  Check out their Facebook 
page to stay up to date! 
   Keep the leadership in prayer and 
may the Lord continue to work 
through this ministry! 
   www.acmnp.com 
 
  
 

 

 

 

    Every Sunday morning at 10:30 

am we “stream” our worship 

service.  Those that might need to 

be in other parts of the building 

(Nursery, child care, etc.), those 

around the country or world can 

follow along on our Facebook 

page.  The plan is to “live stream” 

even if “services” are cancelled due 

to weather.  Paul will head over, 

play and lead the songs for worship 

and preach for the benefit of those 

who are housebound due to the 

weather! 

 

 
    How’s the Bible Reading going?  
Have you kept up?  If not, do not get 
discouraged and give up—that’s what 
the Devil wants.   Pray about it and 
work at it (you will find the New 
Testament is much easier to get 
caught up with!).  Know that God will 
bless your efforts of spending more 
time with Him and seeing His love in 
action. 
    Snow bound?  Great time to snuggle 
up with the “Good Book” and spend 
extra time with God as you look out 
your windows and see the beauty that 
He can create! 
   Remember,  if you have questions, 
write them down and we will be glad 

to talk about them.  One such time 
that is regularly scheduled is Bible 
School each week.  If you can’t ask at 
that time, we will do our best to help 
you better understand what God is 
saying (and doing!) 
    As we head into February, we are 
scheduled to be halfway through 
Matthew and done with Genesis and ½ 
way through Exodus.  We are to finish 
Exodus, Leviticus and be 2/3 of the 
way through Numbers in the Old 
Testament; while in the New we will 
finished Matthew and be nearly ½ way 
through the Gospel of Mark. 
    Encourage others to take this 
journey with you by providing a 
reading guide and then sharing how 
God is speaking and blessing you 
through this endeavor! 
 

MISSIONS WE SUPPORT: 
  A Christian Ministry in the National 

Parks— 2 new employees and winter 

teams are at work in some of the parks. 

  Bibles for Russia—Judy Mason continues 

this work. 

  Clio Area Human Services Fund—Safety 

Net Store and expansion of services is the 

main thrust of their work. 

  Great Lakes Christian College—  Seeking 

to raise $300,000 by June in push to get rid 

of debt that threatens their accredidation 

   His House Campus Ministry- has winter 

retreat coming up 

   Helping Others Prepare for 

        Eternity (H.O.P.E.)  Work sharing the 

Gospel and meeting needs in Haiti. 

  Mexican Mountain Mission work 

providing shelter, care and God’s love  for 

orphans in Mexico 

  Operation: “We Care”  A ministry of 

Lowell Mason the provides needed items 

in the USA to communities hit by disasters. 

  Rock Lake Christian Assembly—    2023 

Calendar is now out!  3 retreats scheduled 

for February:  Young Adult (Feb. 3-5); 4th & 

5th Grade (Feb. 17-19) and then “MAN 

CAMP (Feb. 24-26) 

  Wolverine Christian Service Camp—

attended the National Camp Workers 

Conference in January. 
 

   Daily Bible passages and devotions 

are also sent out to workers in 29 

countries.   Worker in Kenya has 

requested copies of our weekly studies 

and sermons for use there. 

http://www.lowellmason.com/
http://www.acmnp.com/

